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A SHIFT TO SAFE HAVENS ON WAR OF WORDS

The North Korea crisis (see below) dominated market sentiment. Company shares
(equities) fell not only in South Korea but across the world. On Thursday, the S&P 500 had
its worst single day fall since 17 May (when the cause had been allegations of US
presidential interference in an FBI investigation). Although equity markets weakened last
week, they showed no sign of panic. Economic fundamentals are strong, and US-North
Korean tension is so far limited to a war of words. Perceived ‘safe havens' such as
developed-market government debft, gold and the Swiss franc all benefited from the
geopolitical uncertainty.

US AND NORTH KOREA IN TENSE STAND-OFF

Bellicose rhetoric between the US and North Korea escalated. The latter said it was
planning to launch missiles to hit waters near the US territory of Guam, a Pacific island of
162,000 people, and home to US naval and air bases. Earlier, Donald Trump threatened
fo meet Pyongyang aggression ‘with fire and fury like the world has never seen’. The US
president’s comments followed reports of further progress in the aspiring nuclear
power's missile programme. Other countries have sought to defuse the crisis, pressing
for a diplomatic solution.

THE POSTMAN NEVER RINGS TWICE... ANYMORE

Results last week from Europe’s largest logistics company, Deutsche Post DHL, confirmed
what many of us already knew, that the strong performance of e-commerce driven
parcel growth is dwarfing that of fraditional mail delivery. If further evidence were
needed to demonstrate the importance of online and mobile transactions, look no further
than the recent news that Vantiv, the largest payments processor in the US, has gobbled
up UK rival Worldpay in an eye-watering £9.3bn (US$12.1bn) deal. Worldpay once
belonged to Royal Bank of Scotfland, and was sold for around £2bn (US$2.6bn) in 2010.

DISNEY’S RELATIONSHIP WITH NETFLIX: FROZEN

Who doesn’t love sitting down to watch a family film, courtesy of Walt Disney? But
remember: from 2019 onwards, new releases from the US media giant, including the
sequel to Frozen and Toy Story 4 will not be available on Netflix. Shares in Netflix fell by 6%
last week as it was announced that both Disney and Pixar films, as well as content from
the company’s sports channel, ESPN, will only be available online on Disney’s own
subscription streaming service. The new Disney offering, aimed at boosting the company’s
profitability, will launch in the US before expanding globally.

10 YEARS ON ...

Financial markets celebrated a sombre anniversary as 10 years passed since the onset of
the Global Financial Crisis. On 9 August 2007, French bank BNP Paribas closed a number
of investment funds due to concerns related to the US housing market, a first sign of woes
to come. Fast-forward a decade and banking fines related to the crisis total US$150bn,
the world’s six largest central banks have added US$15tn to their balance sheets via
quantitative easing and global bank shares (measured by the MSCI World Bank Index) are
still 30% lower than before the crisis, despite many having bounced back strongly.







